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MEMORANDUM
TO: Ms. Geri Sams, Ditrector - Procurement

FROM‘E/\&N\ Hameed Malik, Ph.D., PE, Director- Engineering & Environmental Services
DATE: Monday, January 16, 2023

SUBJECT: Construction Services for Landfill Phase 3 Unfinished Liner Completion
Morgan Corp Landfill Phase 2C Contract Supplement
RFP 21-183
File Reference: 23-014(A)

Augusta Engineering & Environmental Services Department (AE&ESD) is secking to supplement
Landfill Phase 3 Unfinished Liner (Cell 3B2 Construction) completion contract to the In-progtress
Landfill Phase 2C Closure Construction contract. The following paragraphs state reasoning for
extending contract and proceed with completing Cell 3B2 construction and getting it ready for waste
placement as soon as possible. Work includes targeted repairs to placed unprotected liner and its
subgrade, extension of leachate and storm lines and placement of protective two-foot cover layer. It
is AE&ESD determination that supplementing Cell 3B2 construction to landfill Phase 2C Closute
construction work in-progress is cost effective timely option and Morgan Cotp has onsite needed
resources and equipment that can be mobilized immediately.

Blue Ridge Service Inc. (BRS) is providing landfill Phase 3C air space management services and
indicated that current certified airspace most likely will be filled close to end of March 2023. It created
a pressing need to move forward with finishing the unfinished liner segment (Cell 3B2) and get it
certified for waste placement. Initial steps, such as Cell 3B2 condition assessment & construction fee
schedule quantities development, are already completed and construction plans are ready to
commence construction. Aforementioned activities are very specialized services and Morgan Corp has
extensive expetience in this type of construction and can mobilize resources immediately. Given
urgency to get Cell3B2 waste placement ready close to Match 2023, AED is seeking to supplement
Cell 3B2 construction to the In-progress Phase 2C consttuction contract.

Thank you.

/hm

cc: Darrell White & Nancy Williams, Procurement Department
Oscar Flite and Walt Cotban, AE&LESD
File
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